MINUTES OF THE YORK TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
REGULAR BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 10, 2023

Held in the auditorium of the York Township Offices, 1502 South Meyers Road,
Lombard, Illinois.

Supervisor John W. Valle called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
Ric Hildreth led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Town Clerk Anthony A. Cuzzone called the roll: Supervisor Valle  Present
Trustee Rupp Srch  Present
Trustee Pacilli Present
Trustee Militello  Present
Trustee Mussatto ~ Present

Also present: Township Attorney Neal Smith.

Trustee Rupp Srch motioned to approve the minutes of the December 13, 2022 Regular
Board Meeting, seconded by Trustee Militello. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Pacilli,
Militello, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted “Aye”. Motion passed.

Public Comment; None

Trustee Mussatto moved that the bills in the amount of $473,924.16, having been duly
audited, be approved for payment and charged to the proper accounts, seconded by
Trustee Pacilli. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Pacilli, Militello, Mussatto, and
Supervisor Valle voted “Aye”. Motion passed.

There was no closed session. There was no new business.

Under old business, Supervisor Valle informed everyone in their packet is a long list of
those who donated items which were beneficial for the Township clients and families in
receiving food, gifts, and toys for kids. The list included the Dan Gibbons Turkey Trot
donating $10,000.00 to the food pantry, Noreen Kelly personally donating food, paper
products and diapers to the Township food pantry, Burns & McDonnell Downers Grove
Office delivering a car full of nonperishable food items and paper products, another
generous donation from the VFW in Lombard Post #5815 of food for the pantry and toys
to be distributed to pantry client families with children, Total Quality Logistics in
Lombard donating several carloads of food items to the food pantry, Restore Hyper
Wellness in Oakbrook Terrace donating food and paper products, Paul Mitchell School in
Lombard donating food items, Meadowlark Quilters making and donating 60 Quilt
Placemats for the seniors to enjoy, Willowbrook High School “Warrior Project”
delivering presents and gift cards for 10 families which included 27 children, Trinity
Lutheran Church “Giving Tree” delivering 50 gifts including toys, stocking stuffers,
books and games, TranzAct Technologies in Elmhurst donating 318 toys, games and



books, Villa Park Lions Club donating books, toys, and stocking stuffers, Montini
Catholic High School “Golden Gobbler” Food Drive donating food and adopted 5
families with a total of 10 kids for the York Township “Adopt a Family for Christmas”
gift program, Total Quality Logistics delivering gifts for 2 families with a total of 5
children, Dashiell Corporation’s Lombard Office donating 10 carts of food items, and
Mr. Zach who continues to donate paper products every other week. Supervisor Valle
thanked everyone for their donations. Trustee Rupp Srch commented on how fortunate
we are to live in an area where the residents are so generous, thoughtful, and caring. In
addition, the Supervisor reported Marilyn Fredericks turned 92 years old and celebrated
at the Township Senior Nutrition Center, the comfort dog “Pickles” from the Oakbrook
Terrace Police Dept. returned to visit with seniors before lunch at the Township Senior
Nutrition Center

Town Clerk Cuzzone shared an historical tid-bit in the Book of Estrays where notices of
estray were posted June 8, October 29, and October 30 of 1861 involving Colts and Bay
Horses being found. He explained the interesting method of describing the animals and
their height, the difference between Colt and Bay horses, and the significance of the
historical location of the Babcock’s Grove House which is currently a restaurant in
downtown Lombard. Supervisor Valle stated the animal control person at that period of
time was called the “Pound Master.”

There being no further business, Trustee Rupp Srch moved to adjourn the meeting to the
Regular Board Meeting to be held on Tuesday, February 14, 2023 commencing at 7:30
p.m., seconded by Trustee Militello. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote,
whereupon the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Vsl Ut fbec.

Anthony A. Cuzzone
Town Clerk



